# ROYAL BOROUGH OF KENSINGTON & CHELSEA

### **DOCUMENT SEPARATOR**

**DOCUMENT TYPE:** 

**CONFIDENTIAL OTHER** 





## JT

IDENTIA

#### French, Michael: PC-GrpSvc

To:

Cllr-Buxton

Cc:

Cllr Tim Ahem; Barry Phelps

Subject:

RE: PUBLISHED (HARD & SOFT) COPY DATA

Dear Councillor Buxton,

Further to your e-mail of 9 April, I would inform you that the application for advertising on the flank wall of 2 Nevern Place was refused earlier this year. An appeal has been lodged against this refusal and will be dealt with by written representations.

M. J. French.

Executive Director, Planning and Conservation.

020 7361 2944

----Original Message----

From: tmbuxton@webspeed.net [mailto:tmbuxton@webspeed.net]

Sent: 09 April 2002 17:24
To: Michael.French@rbkc.gov.uk
Cc: Cllr Tim Ahern; Barry Phelps

Subject: Re: PUBLISHED (HARD & SOFT) COPY DATA

Dear Mr French,

Thank you for your very speedy response.

There was just one other item. I noted that a current application for an advertising site on the Flanking 2 Nevern Place, SW5 was not mentioned in the current applications on line (now gone to appeal). Is this just an oversite or is the information advertising matters (like trees) to be put online in the near future.

Many thanks.

Best wishes

Cllr Terence Buxton Lead Member Planning

---- Original Message -----

From: <Michael.French@rbkc.gov.uk>

To: <tmbuxton@webspeed.net>

Cc: <barry@barryphelps.com>; <Cllr.Ahern@rbkc.gov.uk>

Sent: Tuesday, April 09, 2002 4:13 PM

Subject: RE: PUBLISHED (HARD & SOFT) COPY DATA

> Dear Councillor Buxton,

> Further to your e-mail of 7 April, I would confirm that both Councillor

> Phelps and Councillor Ahern have already been informed that the weekly

> planning lists will be arranged in Ward order when ISD have completed its

> improvements to the Intranet site; this is hoped to be available by

> May/June.

> With regard to tree applications, this is work currently being undertaken by

> Mr. Hulme and, hopefully, this will be completed by June of this year.

1

```
> All complaints of alleged planning breaches are logged by hard copy and
only
> after an initial inspection are the ones which are valid entered on the
> Intranet site. With regard to 32 Longridge Road, I have asked for the
> reason why it appears not to have been reported.
> M. J. French,
> Executive Director, Planning and Conservation.
> 020 7361 2944
> ----Original Message----
> From: tmbuxton@webspeed.net [mailto:tmbuxton@webspeed.net]
> Sent: 07 April 2002 18:53
> To: Michael French
> Cc: Barry Phelps; Cllr Tim Ahern
> Subject: PUBLISHED (HARD & SOFT) COPY DATA
> Dear Mr French,
> The cabinet member has asked me to review the current data that the
> and Conservation Department now published both in hard copy form and on
> line.
> The information now available on line is beginning to look impressive,
> especially the ability to search for current and past planning
applications.
> The additional information through the Intranet on enforcement cases is
> valuable to members.
> However there are number of further improvements that could be made.
These
> are as follows:
> The current hard copies of the weekly planning lists are arranged just in
> reference number order. Could this be arranged in ward order, this would
be
> of great assistance to members and other users of the these lists.
> can already be obtained on line).
> Tree applications are currently not available online. When will this be
> available.
> In reviewing enforcement cases in Earl's Court I noted that there were a
> number of cases that been reported by Cllr Phelps and myself that were not
> mentioned. Specifically 32 Longridge Road where the satelite dish is
still
> on the facard, which was reported by both of us. It would be helpful to
> know what criteria is used to put an enforcement case on the Intranet.
> Many thanks in advance.
> Best wishes
> Cllr Terence Buxton
> Lead Member Planning and Conservation
> *********************
> The Royal Borough of Kensington and Chelsea
> This e-mail may contain information which is confidential, legally
> privileged and/or copyright protected. This e-mail is intended for the
> addressee only. If you receive this in error, please contact the sender
```

#### French, Michael: PC-GrpSvc

From:

tmbuxton@webspeed.net

Sent:

09 April 2002 17:24

To: Cc: Michael.French@rbkc.gov.uk

Subject:

Cllr Tim Ahern; Barry Phelps Re: PUBLISHED (HARD & SOFT) COPY DATA

Dear Mr French.

CA/02/067 RECEIVED 20/12/01
RECEIVED 18/2/02

Thank you for your very speedy response.

There was just one other item. I noted that a current application for an advertising site on the Flanking 2 Nevern Place, SW5 was not mentioned in the current applications on line (now gone to appeal). Is this just an oversite or is the information advertising matters (like trees) to be put online in the near future.

Many thanks.

Best wishes

Cllr Terence Buxton Lead Member Planning

---- Original Message -----

From: <Michael.French@rbkc.gov.uk>

To: <tmbuxton@webspeed.net>

Cc: <barry@barryphelps.com>; <Cllr.Ahern@rbkc.gov.uk>

Sent: Tuesday, April 09, 2002 4:13 PM

Subject: RE: PUBLISHED (HARD & SOFT) COPY DATA

> Dear Councillor Buxton,

> Further to your e-mail of 7 April, I would confirm that both Councillor

> Phelps and Councillor Ahern have already been informed that the weekly

> planning lists will be arranged in Ward order when ISD have completed its

> improvements to the Intranet site; this is hoped to be available by

> May/June.

> With regard to tree applications, this is work currently being undertaken by

> Mr. Hulme and, hopefully, this will be completed by June of this year.

> All complaints of alleged planning breaches are logged by hard copy and only

> after an initial inspection are the ones which are valid entered on the

> Intranet site. With regard to 32 Longridge Road, I have asked for the

> reason why it appears not to have been reported.

> M. J. French,

> Executive Director, Planning and Conservation.

> 020 7361 2944

> ----Original Message----

> From: tmbuxton@webspeed.net [mailto:tmbuxton@webspeed.net]

> Sent: 07 April 2002 18:53

> To: Michael French

> Cc: Barry Phelps; Cllr Tim Ahern

> Subject: PUBLISHED (HARD & SOFT) COPY DATA

1

OBYLOUSLY HOT COMENT AS REFUSED & APPEALED (Krow

ADVERT APPS ARE

714 WZLANET - 8

06 Dec 2001 (Thu)

French, Michael: PC-GrpSvc

From:

7

LInda Wade [lwade@dial.pipex.com]

Sent:

16 April 2002 13:44

To:

Barry Phelps; Michael French

Subject: 2 Nevern Place

**Barry and Michael** 

This technology stuff will never catch on \$

## NEVERN SQUARE CONSERVATION AREA RESIDENTS<sup>1</sup> ASSOCIATION

18 NEVERN SQUARE LONDON SW5 9PD TEL 020 7373 0810 FAX: 020 7244 9668 E-MAIL: lwade@dial.pipex.com

The Planning Inspectorate 3/17 Eagle Wing Temple Quay House 2 The Square Temple Quay Bristol BS1 6PN

15 April 02

**Dear Sirs** 

App/K6500/H/02/1085899

Flank wall, 2 Nevern Place, SW5 9PR

I am writing as chair of the Nevern Square Conservation Area Residents<sup>1</sup> Association and we consider that an advertisement hoarding would constitute injury to the visual amenity of the area. It is also contrary to the Council<sup>1</sup>s as set to the UDP.

We feel that it would act as a precedent, within a Conservation Area, and act as encouragement to others to apply and obtain planning consent.

Residents<sup>1</sup> have complained in the past about advertising hoardings, which they feel distracts drivers. The site is just after one turning and a pedestrian crossing, which in turn is just off the West Cromwell Road (one of the busiest junctions in London).

Council Committees #183; Regulation amp; Enforcement Review Committee

06 Dec 2001 (Thu)

I would urge you turn this appeal down as we feel that it is an unsuitable site on visual and safely grounds.

Yours sincerely

Linda Wade Chairman, NSCARA

end.

١

I hope that you can read this.

#### French, Michael: PC-GrpSvc

From: French, Michael: PC-GrpSvc

**Sent:** 16 April 2002 12:35

To: 'Linda Wade'

Subject: RE: 2 Nevern Place

Dear Ms. Wade,

Sorry, but I am unable to access document you say is attached; could you send it as a Word document or fax it to me. Thank you.

M. J. French, Executive Director, Planning and Conservation. 020 7361 2944

----Original Message----

From: LInda Wade [mailto:lwade@dial.pipex.com]

Sent: 15 April 2002 16:34

**To:** Barry Phelps **Cc:** Michael French **Subject:** 2 Nevern Place

Barry and Michael

This is what I have been asked by the committee to cover the situation.

I hope that it is adequate for your needs.

Best wishes

Linda

18 Nevern Square London SW5 9PD t. 020 7373 0810 f. 020 7244 9668 m. 07976 839488